
1

Alice Pyper

From: Alice Pyper
Sent: 08 April 2022 15:03
To: Cowell, Alex
Subject: RE: NRW Heritage Management Advice Request – PAN-016996 

Dear Alex, 
Apologies for the late response.  I appreciate these comments might be too late to be incorporated into the licence, 
but we make the following comments: 
The weir is a historic feature (PRN125769) which appears to have been constructed to supply water power to the 
Vale of Towy Wool Factory sometime around the turn of the 19th/20th century.  It appears to have had subsequent 
modifications in the 20th century. 
We request that general photographs are taken of the weir before and after the works are carried out which can be 
submitted to the Historic Environment Record.  These can be taken on a digital camera and sent to me by email, or 
shared by wetransfer.com. 
Best wishes 
Alice  
 

From: Cowell, Alex <alex.cowell@cyfoethnaturiolcymru.gov.uk>  
Sent: 01 March 2022 12:31 
To: Alice Pyper <A.Pyper@DYFEDARCHAEOLOGY.ORG.UK> 
Subject: NRW Heritage Management Advice Request – PAN-016996  
 
Good afternoon,  
 
This is a request to screen for potential impacts on historic environment assets in the HER.  
 
Natural Resources Wales is applying to Welsh Ministers for a new impoundment licence to improve fish 
passage over a historic unlicenced weir on the Afon Dulais (Ammanford) at SN 71396 31618. This 
proposal includes the installation of a Larinier fish pass and an eel pass to the existing weir. 
 
The application documents can be viewed on our online public register here if required.  
 
Please submit your comments by return email within ten working days i.e. by 15/03/2022. If no response is 
received by this date, it will be assumed that there are no concerns with this proposal. 
 
If you have any questions, please don’t hesitate to contact me via email.  
 
Kind regards, 
Alex 
 
Alexander Cowell 

Swyddog Trwyddedau/Permitting Officer 

Adnoddau Dŵr/Water Resources 

Cyfoeth Naturiol Cymru/Natural Resources Wales 

Ty Cambria Caerdydd/Cambria House Cardiff 

Ffoniwch/Phone 0300 065 3888 

E-bost/E-mail: Alex.Cowell@cyfoethnaturiolcymru.gov.uk/Alex.Cowell@naturalresourceswales.gov.uk 

Dysgwr Cymraeg 
www.cyfoethnaturiol.cymru / www.naturalresources.wales  
 
In light of recent events, I am currently working from home and as such not contactable on the phone. If you need 
to get in touch, please email me and I will respond as quickly as possible. 
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Yn sgil y datblygiadau diweddaraf rwy'n gweithio gartref ar hyn o bryd ac felly  nid mewn cyswyllt ar y ffôn. Os oes 
angen i chi gysylltu, anfonwch e-bost ataf os gwelwch yn dda a byddaf yn ymateb cyn gynted â phosib.  
 
Correspondence in Welsh is welcomed, and we will respond in Welsh without it leading to a delay. 
 
Croesewir gohebiaeth yn Gymraeg a byddwn yn ymateb yn Gymraeg, heb i hynny arwain at oedi. 
 
Proud to be leading the way to a better future for Wales by managing the environment and natural resources 
sustainably.  
 
Yn falch o arwain y ffordd at ddyfodol gwell i Gymru trwy reoli’r amgylchedd ac adnoddau naturiol yn gynaliadwy. 
 


